2 Valleywood Dr., Markham, Ontario, Canada L3R 8H3

Tel: (905) 477-4999

Fax: (905) 477-4380

www.jaddisonschool.com

UPDATE TO SEPTEMBER 14, 2020 NOTIFICATION OF EXPOSURE TO COVID-19 LETTER

September 15, 2020

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s), Student(s) and Staff at J. Addison School,

I wanted to give our school community and the community at large an update on the notification regarding a Covid-19 case at J. Addison School. The individual in question quarantined prior to their arrival at our school, and this individual as well as all known close contacts have now been re-tested; thankfully, their results are all negative.

I wanted to assure everyone that we currently do not have any known active Covid-19 case in our school. We have arranged a deep cleaning and disinfecting of the school's facilities since the known case. We have also been working very closely with York Region Public Health, who have inspected our school and have given us permission to proceed with everyday classes. According to the inspection, we have met and exceeded Covid-19 safety protocols.

We take the health and safety of everyone in our school community seriously and will continue to provide you with updates should there be any developments on the case. Should you have any questions, you can speak to a member of our Administration team.

Yours truly,

Lee Venditti,

Les Cendito

Principal